
To the parents of Barthélemy-Vimont - april 2022 

 

Dear parents, 

Here is some information. 

 

Your child's absence on Monday, May 2 

In order to facilitate the work of our secretaries, if you 

foresee that your child will be absent on Monday, May 

2 (religious holiday), please inform his/her teacher or 

the secretariat of his/her pavilion, according to the 

usual procedure. 

 

Evaluation periods 

Children in grades 4 and 6 will have Ministry of Education exams this spring (end of 

May and June). Please refer to your child's teacher and agenda for exam dates. 

The presence of the children during these exams is obviously mandatory, except in 

the case of exceptional situations. An absence without an important reason from 

the parents will result in a grade of "0". 

 

Mosaic Project Passion par-ci, passion par-là  

Under the supervision of artist Laurence Petit (Gogofrisette), students in the groups 

of Marie-Ève Chaput (207), Stéphanie Martin (208), Stéphanie Bouchard (209), 

Mourad Benikhlef (301), Marlène Mercier (303) and Marie-Chantal Mallette (304) 

created beautiful mosaics, inspired by the students' passions. They are displayed in 

the main hallway of the school (main building, 415 Saint-Roch St.), near the 

secretariat.  

This project was written by teacher Marie-Chantal Mallette and vice-principal Annie 

Tremblay as part of the Culture in the Schools program. The students loved this 

experience. They were motivated throughout the project. Congratulations to all the 

students! 

https://barthelemy-vimont.cssdm.gouv.qc.ca/nouvelles/projet-mosaiques-passion-par-ci-passion-par-la/  
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Formation of student groups for next year 

This spring we will be forming next year's student groups. Even if a parent makes a 

formal request to have their children in the same school for family organization 

reasons, we cannot guarantee that this will happen. 

Our priority is to form balanced groups, according to the various characteristics of 

the students. It is therefore possible that children from the same family study in two 

different pavilions. 

 

School council 

The next School Council meeting will be held on Monday, May 9 at 6:00 pm on 

TEAMS. If you wish to attend this meeting, please send a request to the principal's 

email address: brunetst@csdm.qc.ca . You will receive a link via email. 

 

Earth Day and Cleanup  

On Earth Day, April 22, the students of 

Barthélemy-Vimont carried out a big clean-up 

in the vicinity of the school. 

This beautiful activity was organized by the 

Daycare Service, the Parent Participation 

Organization, Ville en Vert and the school community worker Ghislaine Paiement. 

It is inspiring to see our young people taking action. Some photos are available at the 

following address: 

https://barthelemy-vimont.cssdm.gouv.qc.ca/nouvelles/jour-de-la-terre-et-corvee-de-nettoyage/  

 

Work on Saint-Roch 

The work on Saint-Roch continues and this causes detours and inconveniences for 

pedestrians and cars. We invite parents to remind children to cross at intersections 

and to respect the instructions of the crossing guard and the flagmen. We would also 

like to remind drivers that it is forbidden to drive on Saint-Roch towards the school 

in the morning and at the end of classes.  

 

 

Thank you all for your continued support. 

The management team and the entire school team 
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